

**TRESWELL AND COTTAM PARISH COUNCIL**  
**OFFICERS; CHAIRMAN - MR. RAY FOX**  
**TREASURER/SECRETARY - MRS. MARALYN PAPWORTH**

**Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting**  
**held on Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> January, 2016, 7pm in Treswell Village Hall**

**Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group**

Members Present: Mr. Phillips, Mr. Stafford, Mr and Mrs. Mc Caffery, Mr and Mrs. ?, Mr. Farr, Mr. Moore

**1. Update:**

Clerk updated on locality Grant and Lottery Funding; £3250 and £10000 respectively. Community Planning Officer, James Green, advises that group undertake a Residents' Survey.

Suggested that the group retire and discuss this matter and return to convey outcome later this meeting.

Mr. Stafford provided a plan indicating the 'building line' at Treswell dated 1995.

On return the group had decided that they wanted the residents of Treswell and Cottam to have a final opportunity to express their aspirations and so they requested that a notice be delivered to all residents to inform them of a meeting to be held on Wednesday 10<sup>th</sup> February at 7pm for this purpose.

A residents Survey will be drawn up after this meeting.

**ACTION: Clerk to draw up and arrange for delivery to all residents.**

**TRESWELL AND COTTAM PARISH COUNCIL**  
**OFFICERS; CHAIRMAN - MR. RAY FOX**  
**TREASURER/SECRETARY - MRS. MARALYN PAPWORTH**

**Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting**  
**held on Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> January, 2016, 7pm in Treswell Village Hall**

**1. Councillors present/absent**

The Chair welcomed all Councillors and Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group to the meeting.

Present: Cllrs. Ray Fox (Chair), Nicola Salter, Tony Gamble, Tracey Street, Lynn Mockridge, Gill Lazenby, Helen Cope, Maralyn Papworth (Clerk)

CCLr. John Ogle and DCILr. Teresa Critchley

Present: Member of the NDP Steering Group as above

Apologies for absence: Eileen Pillar, Fred Tomlinson

**2. Declarations of interest: none**

**3. Minutes of Meeting**

Minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> December, 2015 were approved and signed as a true record. P/S Cllr. Cope/Lazenby

**4. Matters arising from minutes- none**

**5. Designated time for public to speak**

Mr. Farr a resident in the village asked about the legality of the meeting since he thought that a notice had not been posted. Clerk and Chair reassured him that it has in Treswell and Cottam notice boards.

Mr. Farr also reminded the meeting about the very poor condition of Rectory Road which is in need of repair; in dangerous condition for pedestrians and motorists It was agreed that it was an adopted highway.

**ACTION: Clerk to report the need to repair the road**

**6. Creative Care-**

Appreciation has been expressed from PC regarding their efforts to respond to car parking issue, however Cllr. Street did add that at times, when meetings were taking place, parking was still problematic. DCllr. Critchley commented that the premise was a Care Home and that such meetings may not be allowed as part of their planning permission.

It was reported that Mr. and Mrs. Price had decided they cannot endure the impact since CC have joined the Treswell community and have decided to relocate.

**7. Crime Report:**

None reported by PC Bill Bailey

**8. Financial**

Accounts presented- Zurich Insurance £251.85

-NALC £ 76.36

Clerk reported that NDP Locality Funding had been deposited into account £3250

Details to set up Internet Banking have been received

2016/17 Precept Estimates have been requested, completed form presented for approval.

Members discussed the £600 donation from EDF and agreed that it be entered as a

'donation ':- Gross Expenditure £2492, less Concurrent Grant £99

Parish Council Precept Requirement	£2393
------------------------------------	-------

Parish Tax Base	£118.44
-----------------	---------

Impact on Parish Taxpayer	£20.20
---------------------------	--------

**ACTION: Clerk to speak to Mike Hill to verify this action**

**9. Planning Applications**

These were deferred to the last item. Outcomes reported below and also on Public Access:

The clerk, being the applicant, was not present as members deliberated.

16/00019/HSE Erect Single Storey Extension

16/00044/CONDR Remove condition 5 of planning application 49/93/00008

All members present approved planning applications above with no further comments.

**10. Cottam Playing Field:**

Cllr. Gamble reported that he had discussed the matter with Saville's of Lincoln and that together with the support of EDF it is their intention to demolish the village hall at Cottam.

**11. Rampton Hospital Community Forum:**

-Cllr. Fox requested attended the forum and there was agreement to encourage safe driving and a need to respect speed limits throughout the Trent villages. Local residents are asked to note the registration number of drivers who flout the speeding limits and give them to Cllr. Fox who will forward the information accordingly.

**12. Level crossing at Grove:**

DCllr. Critchley has been involved in the collection of data with regard to the proposed alteration at the level crossing at Grove. Cllr. Fox also expressed some concern over the delay in the decision process with this project.

ACTION: Letter from Parish Council

**13. Correspondence:**

Notice of Queen's 90<sup>th</sup> birthday celebrations. Details to be passed to Village Hall Committee. Correspondence of note was related to NDP and had been dealt with earlier.

**14. A.O.B.**

-Cllr. Lazenby reported that a fridge-freezer had been tipped on the unmade up lane at the east end of the village- to South Leverton

-street light at junction of Leverton Road still not working- has been reported previously

-street light No. 26 not working

-Interactive Speed sign still not operational

-Mr. Phillips kindly reported a number of grates and gullies filled and therefore ineffective  
Cllr. Salter confirmed that she had reported the flooding issue in Cottam and the Clerk also confirmed that several issues that had been reported last month had been dealt with however the Interactive Road sing is still not operating. Clerk had been in touch with Highways regarding this matter because an email had been recieved to say that the repair had been done.

**15. CClr. John Ogle:**

Expressed concerns relating to Rural Crime; in particular in relation to the issues of fire arms offences in rural areas.

Next PC Meeting will be held on **Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> February, 2016 at 7.30pm**

The Chair thanked all for their attendance.

There being no other business meeting was closed at 9pm

Signed as a true record of the meeting Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> January, 2016, 7pm:

---

---